CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES 
of meeting held on Thursday 20TH November 2014 in Longburton Village Hall 
at 7.30 p.m.

Present:  Cllr Williams, Cllr Jesty, Cllr Gilchrist, Cllr Regan, Cllr Wills, DCllr Loder, Richard Baldock and the Clerk.
1. Apologies for absence – Cllr Coffin,
2. Declarations of INTEREST
2.1 Cllr Jones completed his DOI forms.

2.2 Richard Baldock signed to abide by the Code of Conduct and completed the Registration of Interest forms.
3. To approve and sign the Minutes
3.1 It was resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 18th SEPTEMBER 2014 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”.  Unanimously agreed.
4. MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC – no matters raised.

5. FINANCIAL MATTERS & GRANTS
5.1 Cllr Regan updated Councillors on the training seminar she attended.  A checklist of good practices were circulated and explained.  It was felt that Cam Vale reflected these practices in their approach to planning.
5.2 The Parish Council reviewed the budget for Cam Vale.  Items discussed included the cost of the website. Richard Baldock agreed to look at the cost  arrangements that the Parish Council is tied into with the Visionict and report back at the next meeting. 

5.3 It was agreed that a computer would be purchased for Cam Vale Parish Council for its specific use by the Clerk.  A computer has been identified at £330.  It was agreed that Nigel Williams would purchase the computer and be reimbursed by the Council.  Post meeting note – purchased and delivered and now in use – net cost to PC £320.00.
5.4 It was resolved  “THE PARISH COUNCIL DEMAND A PRECEPT OF £9090.00 HAVING CONSIDERED THE DRAFT BUDGET AND ACCOUNTS”  Proposed: Cllr Williams, 2nd: Cllr Regan.  Voted: Unanimous.

5.5 It was resolved that “THE CLERKS SALARY FOR 2 MONTHS AT £784.63 BE APPROVED”. Unanimously agreed.

5.6 It was resolved that “THAT THE CLERKS INVOICE FOR 2 MONTHS BROADBAND AT £10 BE APPROVED”.  Unanimously agreed.

5.7 It was “AGREED TO PAY £100 GRANT TO THE THREE PCC FOR GRAVEYARD MAINTANCE.”   Proposed: Cllr Williams, 2nd: Cllr Regan.  Voted: Unanimous 

5.8 Letter to close Nationwide account has been sent but no acknowledgement of action received.  Another letter signed at the meeting and to be sent.

5.9 Payment of £5.00 for NDO to G Squires for paper.  Proposed: Cllr Williams, 2nd: Cllr Regan.  Voted: Unanimous

6. PLANNING MATTERS 
6.1 Cllr Jones updated the Council regarding the Planning Training he attended.- Lot of delegates, unfortunately the meeting was high jacked by individuals and personal issues.  However it was indicated that the processors used within Cam Vale are appropriate.  

6.2 Adoption of a new Planning Validation Checklist circulated.

6.3 Decision Notice WD/D/14/002042 LEWESTON FARM, LEWESTON FARM ACCESS LANE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5NU – APPROVAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION GIVEN

6.5
Application:   WD/D/14/002558
Bon Accord, Lonburton, Sherborne, DT9 5NZ

The erection of a single storey side extension to form annex, replacement garage and kitchen extension, widening of the access and new entrance gates

PC Comments: No objections, submitted 5/11/14.

6.6
Application: WD/D/14/002830
2 New Cross Cottages, Longburton, Sherborne DT9 6ER, Proposed extensions.  PC comments: No objection, submitted 29/11/14.

6.7 Decision Notice WD/D/14/002125 6 DENE CLOSE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5LU – APPROVAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION GIVEN.

6.9
Decision Notice WD/D/14/000341 MANOR DAIRY FARM, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PG – Request for compliance of numerous conditions.

6.10 Decision Notice WD/D/14/000342 MANOR DAIRY FARM, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PG – Further requests of compliance.

6.11 Appeal Decision - Glenwood Cottage, Longburton - 1/D/13/001653. – The appeal is dismissed.

6.12 Decision Notice WD/D/14/002241 4A HOLNEST PARK HOUSE, HOLNEST, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HA –Request for compliance information.

7. SPEEDWATCH
7.1 Update regarding issues on A352.  
7.2 The Parish Council to sign a cheque for £300 to Speedwatch which will include £100 grant and the £200 raised by the public.  Councillors considered the issue of ownership of the equipment and agreed to take it on as Parish Council property and thereby be covered  by the PC's insurance. Proposed : Cllr Gilchrist, Pauline Reagan. Voted For: Unanimous.

8. WEBSITE
8.1 Invoice for £50 not yet received by Clerk, Richard Baldock indicated that this will be forthcoming now that the website is up and running.

8.2 Richard Baldock gave an outline of developments on the website with copy of screenshot.  Only one outstanding issue at the moment.
8.3 Cllr Wills agree to get details from Leweston Church and School to add to the website.
8.4 Article to go in the Longburton news giving notice of the upgrades to be submitted by Cllr Gilchrist.

8.5 Cllr Loder indicated that a successful website needed to be updated regularly with articles that brought locals back to the website regularly. 
9. REVIEW OF PARISH PLAN ACTION POINTS
9.1
It was agreed that an article should go in the Longburton News to show that some of the actions within the action plan had now been completed, these points could then be reviewed annually or as appropriate.  Cllr Gilchrist agreed to write an article for the LBN. 
10. SNOW PLAN
10.1 Cllr Jesty’s.tractor has now been viewed by Simon Gledfield and plates are being put on the tractor within the week so that they can be used for the snow clearing.  This will allow Cllr Williams to submit the snow plan for the forthcoming year so that Leweston, Holnest,and Longburton are eligible for the snow plan grant for 3 parishes which should be in the region of £200 per parish. 
11. FLOODING ISSUES
11.1 Copy of letter from Gary Cleaver Engineer Flood Risk Management Dorset County Council regarding Property & Highway Flooding – Spring Lane / A352, Longburton.  Circulated.
11.2 Email from Roland Skeats “We have almost finished a complete survey of the drainage system in Longburton from Spring Lane down past the traffic lights to the out let into the stream at the bridge.  I am pleased to let you know that the system is as it should be, with a 12" main drain throughout its length from top to bottom, We have introduced extra manholes into the system for ease of cleansing.  Our only problem that I can see now is how the system in Spring lane integrates into our system at the junction of Spring lane with the A352, I have organised a meeting on the 7th October at 2pm with Sherborne Castle Estates to look at this system where it meets ours.”

11.3 Further  response from Roland Skeats regarding drains in Longburton.  “This system through Longburton is running clear, there are two old gully sumps at the traffic lights that still need to be sucked out, but having said that, this will not hold up the flow of the water during a rain event.”
11.4 Re: Flooding Issues - Spring Lane & A352, Longburton, Our Ref: GE 14-05  Email from Roland Skeats.  “As you may be aware DCC Highways have undertaken some additional investigations into the (private) lane, and have exposed a number of problems and restrictions to the piped watercourse. I understand that these issues will be addressed by Highways and Sherborne Castle Estate, by agreement.” 
12. DEPOT SITE UPDATE
12.1 NDO Public consultation update given by Cllr Gilchrist.  Minor alterations were made to the draft NDO and this has now been circulated including to DCC.  Cllr Gilchrist has emailed Peter Scarlet on the 27th October 2014 asking what is now required from the working group for the Outline Planning Application to be proceed, (eg. whether they are happy with it as a final draft or do they want it to be formally issued by the Parish Council, and if so how do they want it to be presented).  The group have asked DCC for details of the outlining planning permission programme, as well as a copy of the site survey that has been conducted.  In light of limited time window available for the OPA it may be appropriate to hasten the process.  Cllr Williams undertook to speak with his contacts within DCC to ensure the OPA proceeded smoothly but if he had no success DCllr Loder would be asked to help matters..

12.2 Cllr Williams reported on correspondence with Mr Curry, no response received.

13. VILLAGE MAINTENANCE
13.1 Waste bins were discussed and the need for one or possible two within Longburton High Street, one to be positioned by the bus stop and one at the bottom of Bradford Lane..  DCllr Loder to review cost, position and method of placement and report back at the next, in light of Dorset Waste Partnership needing contact from District Councillors to put something in place.  Cllr Gilchrist to discuss with Bradford Lane position with residents.

13.2 Longburton Bus Shelter, email from Angela Swinniton informing the PC that she will no longer be able to keep the bus shelter tidy.  Thanks for all her hard work sent.

14. NEW COUNCILLORS
14.1 Councillors discussed ways to encourage people to join the Council.

15. CORRESPONDENCE
15.1 Email from Rob Mills asking for information  about Auxiliary Army PATROL 

15.2 Sherborne area partnership AGM invitation circulated.

15.3 Proposed temporary speed restriction - A352, Middlemarsh emailed

15.4 Dorset - wide Gypsy, Traveller and Travelling Showpeople Site Allocations Joint Development Plan Document circulated.

15.5 Consultation on the future of Dorset Fire and Rescue Service email circulated.  Also email re: Strengthening our Fire & Rescue Service - A Consultation by Dorset Fire Authority circulated.

15.6 DAPTC AGM 2014 Resolutions for Consideration by member councils circulated.

15.7 Encouraging community interest in Parish and Town Council Elections email circulated.

15.8 Nigel Engert from Sherborne Area Action Plan 2014-2017 suggested talking to the PC regarding the Plan.  Invitation declined.
15.9 Consultation on BT's payphone removal circulated.

15.10 Healthwatch Dorset email circulated.

15.11 Safer Dorset Fund Documentation and Workshop materials email circulated.

15.12 West Dorset Partnership Annual Assembly 2014 - 6 November.

15.13 Electoral review of Dorset County Council details of consultation emailed.  The independent Local Government Boundary Commission for England is asking Dorset parishes and local people for their help to draw up a new pattern of electoral divisions for Dorset County Council. 
15.14 FW: Dorset PCC - Business Crime Consultation and Conference 04.11.14 

15.15 DAPTC Annual General Meeting - 10am to 1pm on Saturday 8th November 2014

15.16 Bournemouth, Dorset and Poole Planning for Minerals and Waste details emailed.

15.17 SUDS role consultation circulated.

15.18 DORBAG meeting report circulated.

15.19 West Dorset, Weymouth & Portland Local Plan Examination circulated.

15.20 Business Crime Consultation and Conference circulated.

15.21 Draft Dorset Homelessness Strategy 2015 to 2019 circulated.

15.22 POPP Home safety event and free slippers circulated.

15.23 SHERBORNE AREA HOUSING FORUM - news on Barton Farm circulated.

15.24 Bournemouth, Dorset and Poole Planning for Minerals and Waste circulated.

15.25 Remembrance Day parade change and Parish Council Insurance circulated.
16.  Rights of Way
16.1 Holnest – Cllr Jesty

No reports.

16.2 Longburton – Mr G. Tilley  
No reports.

16.3 Leweston & Lillington - Mr C. Boston 
No reports
17. LATE ITEMS
17.1 The complaint regarding the parish council was NOT upheld.  The report showed that the tone of letters of complaint were very unpleasant.  It was agreed that a letter drafted by Gerry Squires should be published in the LBN and put on the website.  If anyone wishes to see the full report then they can contact Cllr Gilchrist.

17.2 Bridget Travers letter circulated to Councillors and in principle the Clerk to respond agreeing to her suggestions. 

DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS 
Full Council meetings to be at 7.00pm 

Thursday 19th February 2015

Thursday 21st May 2015

Thursday 16th July 2015

Thursday 10th September 2015 (this is the second week rather than 3rd)

Thursday 19th November 2015

For the Village Meetings, to start at 7pm.

Lillington and Leweston- 
Thursday 2nd April 2015

Holnest -  


Thursday 9th April 2015

Longburton-


Thursday 16th April 2015


